
Holyhead Town Council 

Communities and Leisure Sub Committee meeting held on the 27th 

January 2023 at 11.00AM 

 

Councillors Present: Cllr John Chorlton, Cllr Hywel Williams, Cllr Cadi 

Evanson, Online: Cllr Howard Browes, Cllr Vaughan Williams. 

In Attendance: Robert Henderson (Town Clerk/Financial Officer)  

Alex Williams (Clerk Typist), Debbie Parry (Communities and leisure 

Manager)  

Is any councillor or member making a recording of this meeting? 

Yes, Alex Williams the clerk typist is taking minutes.  

Apologies of Absence were received from the Mayor Cllr Adrienne 

Edwards, Cllr Henry Klijn and Cllr Iris Thomas.  

3. Declaration of interest was received from Cllr Hywel Williams; he 

declares an interest in item 5 on the agenda, Relatives with Dewis 

Architecture. Minute no. 5532/2023 

4. To receive the minutes of the previous Communities and Leisure 

Subcommittee meeting held on the 24th of October. Minute no. 5533/2022  

The minutes of the previous meeting held on the 24th of October will be 

amended and approved by the town clerk as it was noted that Cllr 

Browes was present and was not shown on the previous minutes. Minute 

no.5534/2022 

5. LUF- Empire complex and Shelters  

The Town Clerk explained that with the LUF bid being successful for the 

town the plans to extend the play centre and renovate the shelters will 

be completed. The work is expected to take up to 26 weeks for the 

empire project to be completed and the shelters up to 16 weeks. All bids 

involved in the LUF for the town will be looking holding a public event at 

the town hall where members of the community are welcome to attend 

to view the plans and designs for all parties involved. The Empire 

complex will not be closed for the whole 26 weeks of renovations and 

the Clerk will update the committee as and when is needed. Minute 

no.5535/2023                    Page minute No. 1003/2023 



6. Y Parc  

The clerk explained that Y Parc is now closed during the day and opens 

at 4.00PM until 9.00PM through the week and open all day during the 

weekends. He handed the meeting over to Debbie Parry, manager of the 

park to discuss opening hours and when the rotas will be changed, and 

hours increased. Cllr Williams commended the town council on the 

services they offer and the reasonable pricing structure upheld for many 

years. Minute no.5536/2023 

The meeting concluded at 11.45  
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